Our Ref: HUY/ATC/ACP

16 June 2008

Dear Sir/Madam

Humberside Airport Airspace Reclassification through the Airspace Change Proposal (ACP) Process

You will be aware that Humberside Airport intends to reclassify an area of airspace in the vicinity of the Airport by means of submitting an ACP to the Directorate of Airspace Policy (DAP), a division of the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA).  As part of this process, Humberside Airport must conduct an effective consultation exercise to those identified as the Airport’s stakeholders.  In this context, the CAA defines stakeholders ‘as representative groups who are, or might be, affected - either positively or negatively - by any action taken by the Change Sponsor’ – the Change sponsor in this case being Humberside Airport.  

Informal consultations have taken place with a number of aviation stakeholders, and the opportunity to attend presentations on the ACP has been offered to both aviation and non-aviation stakeholders.  The Formal Stakeholder Consultation Document will be available on the Humberside Airport Website, www.humbersideairport.com, from 18 June 2008, in the ‘About Us’ section.  Stakeholders are invited to respond to the Document, and have until 15 September 2008 to do so.  Please respond either in writing to G Ewen, ACP Project Officer, Air Traffic Control, Humberside Airport, Kirmington, N Lincs, DN39 6YH, or by e-mail to G.Ewen@humbersideairport.com.  Should stakeholders have any questions or queries about the ACP in the meantime, please contact the Project Officer either by e-mail (preferred option) or by telephone, 01652 682022.  Should stakeholders have any complaints regarding Humberside Airport’s adherence to the consultation process, then they should contact: Head of Business Management, DAP, CAA House, 45-49 Kingsway, London, WC2B 6TE.  E-mail: businessmanagement@dap.caa.co.uk.

The Stakeholder Consultation Document outlines the ACP that will be submitted to the DAP, and the following is a précis of the process.  In brief, Humberside Airport is seeking to improve the flight safety for aircraft in the vicinity of the airport, especially those aircraft in what can be considered to be in the most critical stages of flight, during departure from, and final approach to, the Airport.  To do so, the Airport must create an area in which all aircraft traffic movements are known, thus eliminating any possible hazard and enabling the most efficient routing of aircraft.  It cannot do so at the moment as the airport is in Class G, uncontrolled or ‘free airspace’ where, outside the 2.5nm radius of the Aerodrome Traffic Zone (ATZ), aircraft can operate without being in contact with Air Traffic Control (ATC).  Those that do so are classed as unknown traffic and must be avoided by set separation standards.  This can cause delays to Humberside’s traffic, and in some cases may necessitate avoiding action, manoeuvres required to ensure no loss of standard separation.  These manoeuvres can be especially costly in terms of delay, and extra miles flown, which also means more fuel is burned, leading to increased emissions.  In order to avoid this type of situation, Humberside Airport intends to establish Controlled Airspace (CAS), in which all traffic is known, enabling effective and efficient planning and routing.  To do so, the airspace must be reclassified from Class G to Class D, controlled airspace.  

The ACP process is one which the Airport must follow in order to reclassify an area of airspace.  The process is described within the Stakeholders Consultation Document, and a copy of the guidance for the ACP process, CAP725, can be found on the CAA’s website.  There are several stages involved in the process before the Airport’s case can be submitted to the DAP.  One such stage is the Stakeholder Consultation, which outlines the Airport’s plans and justification for them.  Humberside Airport intends to establish a combined Control Zone (CTR) with 2 associated Control Areas (CTAs), aligned with Runway 21/03 at Humberside.  In all, the CAS will be 18nm long and 11nm wide, just large enough to satisfy the appropriate design criteria for the instrument approach patterns and holds.  The CAS will extend up to Flight Level (FL) 65, or approximately 6500ft.  It is a DAP requirement that various options had to be considered, including a do nothing option, and Humberside Airport carefully considered all the available options.  In doing so, we also had to consider the needs of the other airspace users in the area and the effect the various options would have on their operations.  By opting for the simple lozenge-shaped CTR/CTA arrangement, Humberside Airport has struck a balance between the operational requirement to improve flight safety whilst minimising the impact the CAS would have on other airspace users.  

The only noticeable impact will be on the aviation community, as the CAS area will be promulgated on aeronautical charts.  There will be no other visible physical impact.  Humberside Airport does not intend to change any of it’s procedures, flight paths or operating hours.  The airport will still accept GA traffic, training flights and act as it does now with regard to aircraft transiting the area.  The CAS will not be a ‘no-go’ area – the Airport intends to maintain it’s strong relationship with the aviation community in the area.  To ensure that other units operations are not affected, Humberside Airport has entered into several agreements with neighbouring airfields and the MoD to maintain the status quo as far as is possible.  Thus, Humberside Airport hopes to minimise the impact of the establishment of CAS on others.  

Another part of this reclassification process is an assessment of the environmental impact an ACP might have.  As Humberside is already fully operational and does not intend to change any of it’s procedures, there will be no adverse effect on the environment as a result of the ACP.  The airport is effectively imposing a dome of protection on top of existing operations.  However, the Airport has taken the opportunity to assess the environmental impact of the current operations, which is contained within the Stakeholder Consultation Document.  In the areas of noise, air quality and carbon emissions, tranquility and visual intrusion, the ACP will have no adverse impact.  It may interest Stakeholders to learn that it is an aim of the parent company of Humberside Airport, Manchester Airport Group, for all it’s airports to be carbon neutral by 2015.  

In summary, Humberside Airport is seeking to improve the protection offered to aircraft in the critical stages of flight – initial departure and final approach - in the vicinity of the airport by establishing CAS, thus creating a known traffic environment.  To do so, the Airport must submit an ACP to the DAP.  The CAS will take the form of a combined CTR and CTAs, aligned with runway 21/03, of suitable dimensions to satisfy both the relevant regulations, and the Airport’s operational requirements, whilst minimising the impact to other airspace users.  There will be no change to the current operations, flightpaths or opening times of the Airport, and thus no adverse impact on the majority of stakeholders or the environment as a result.  

As part of the ACP process, the Airport is required to inform it’s stakeholders of the ACP.  The (enclosed) Stakeholder consultation document describes the case for the ACP in greater detail and stakeholders are invited to comment on the proposal.  Stakeholders comments will be carefully considered before the next stage is taken, that of the Formal Submission of the ACP to the DAP.   We hope that you will support the proposal.

Yours sincerely

{Original Signed}

Stuart Hartley

Air Traffic Control Manager

Humberside International Airport  


